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Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of Grassington Parish Council held on Wednesday 29th September 2021 at 6.00pm in the Town Hall, Grassington 
Those Present.
Chairman:

Councillor R Charlton
Councillors: 
Councillor B Kendall, Councillor K Darwin, Councillor B Smith, Councillor Booth, Councillor T Lofthouse, Councillor J Brooksbank & Councillor Newman
Officers:
Mrs L Close (Clerk), 

Also, Present:

1 members of the public present
2122/070

ITEM 1 – Chairman’s Remarks 
Councillor R Charlton welcomed everybody to the meeting and thanked them for attending. 
2122/071

ITEM 2 – To accept apologies for absence.



Councillor Egan (holiday) 
2122/072

ITEM 3 – Declarations of Interest

None
2122/073

ITEM 4 – Dispensations Requests



None requested. 

2122/074

ITEM 5 – Minutes of the previous meeting. 



Proposed by Councillor B Kendall



Seconded by Councillor T Lofthouse
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on July 28th were to be amended to include Councillor Booth as present and then to be accepted as a true and accurate record. 


 (unanimous)
2122/075
ITEM 6 – Red Telephone Box


Councillor Kendall confirmed that a deposit had been paid towards the red telephone box and it was ordered. The donation to cover the whole cost had been received into the bank account. 

The electrical installation was discussed, and it was confirmed that the contractor would confirm what power is available and that it would be fully investigated and reported on before the installation took place. It was also confirmed that the village raffle that had been organised for a third defibrillator was not endorsed or supported by the Parish Council therefore the matter was not reported to members as no decision had been taken. 


At this point the Chairman moved items 8, 15 & 16 forward 
2122/076
ITEM 8 – Property Matters


It was confirmed that the roof of the Town Hall had been completed and the job completed was a very professional job completed. 


A request for a flowerpot in the village square was received and advised to contact Grassington in Bloom.


A bench had been purchased for a family earlier in the year but unfortunately the sale had fallen through. It was confirmed that a replacement would be ordered immediately.


Replacement plaques for a bench on Donkey Hill was discussed.


Proposed by Councillor B Kendall


Seconded by Councillor T Lofthouse


RESOLVED to purchase the replacement plaques as a gesture of goodwill for the family. 

2122/077
ITEM 15 – Planning


C/33/293C – As per comments previously submitted however there were concerns that the windows are not as they were in the original barn.


C/33/549 – Support


C/33/152R/LB – Support

2122/078
ITEM 16 – Insurance detail


Councillor Lofthouse raised concerns regarding the insurance requirements which laid liability with the policy holder to inform the insurance of any changes or matters that arise. Concerns were discussed as the Parish Council no longer had any representatives on the trustees and there were no formal lines of communication. A meeting had been requested with the trustees and this matter would be discussed with them, along with others. 


At this point Councillor Kendall left the meeting.
2122/076 
ITEM 7 - Lighting Matters

Councillor Lofthouse gave an update of the lighting matters. Chapel Street light and Wood Lane light was repaired. It was also confirmed that all the PC lights on Springfield Road were working.

A new contractor had approached the Council and his details would be kept on file. 
2122/077
ITEM 9 – Finance

· External Audit report was received and noted

· The bank statements were received and noted

· All payments for this month were agreed
2122/078
Item 10 – Allotments


It was reported that a wall at the allotments had been knocked down again and a letter would be sent to the dairy. 

2122/079
ITEM 11 – Playground

It was reported that the top playground needed painting and moss removing. The safety surfaces were starting to lift. 

The second playground had 2 fence panels broken and a padlock had been fixed to the swings. Rubbish had been removed. 


It was confirmed that the contractor would be instructed to carry out the work needed. 


It was also confirmed that the playground would be discussed at the future car parking meeting. 


Councillor Brooksbank would carry out the October inspection.

2122/080
ITEM 12 – Highways 


There was a large pothole next to the zebra crossing near the National Parks and the Station road setts needed re bedding in. 
2122/081
ITEM 13 – Car Parking facility in village


It was confirmed that the public meeting would be held after the Council meeting on Thursday 21st October at 7pm. Councillor Booth gave her apologies and would submit her comments to the Clerk. 

Councillor Charlton would circulate a brief before the meeting. 
2122/082
ITEM 14 – District / County Councillors


No further updates 
2122/083
ITEM 17 – Correspondence


No further updates
2122/084

ITEM 18 – Matters requested by the Public

It was confirmed that during the 1940’s weekend 2000 litres of recycling was collected. 
Comments were passed to confirm that it would be preferable to keep the top playground with the Town Hall. 

Donations for the car park were circa £150 in 3 weeks and further options were being investigated. 


The Date of the next Ordinary Council meeting is Thursday 21st October 2021 at 6.00pm followed by a public meeting to discuss car parking at .7.00pm
With no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 19.11pm
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